GASC Board Meeting Minutes
9-12-13

In attendance:
-Michelle Kemp
-Michelle Caldwell
-Jerry Caldwell
-Eric Enochs
-Carla Julian
-Daretta Engh
-Mark Reed
-Trebby Catron
-Neil Singco
-Tim Reardon

Secretary's Report:  Minutes Approved

Treasurer's Report:
-Money missing from concessions
-Door to the concession stand was left unlocked
-All access to the concession stand has been changed.
-The league will purchase a drop box for money in the concession stand.
-Make a sign that states we cannot accept bills over $20
-Peachtree Accounting software and Microsoft Office 2013 have been purchased.
-Peachtree accounting will start in January.
-Toby Angelopolus may be interested in the League Treasurer position.
-Post a note in the Chamber of Commerce newsletter announcing the open Treasurer position

Concession Manager's Report:
-There are 32 open shifts.  We need to brainstorm ways to get people to help fill in these volunteer time slots.
-Arnold Palmer and Sweet Tea is now being sold.
-7th and 8th graders still working for their Washington DC trip.
-Karen Ross will sign up to help.

Field Manager's Report:
-Fertilizer will be put down when it rains more.  Putting it down now will be ineffective.

Director of Coaching's Report:
-Crazy 8's has open registration

Recreation Director's Report:
-The league is doing well.
-Trophies have been ordered
-a 40 ft. obstacle course has been ordered for the final games
-Games have been transferred to field 6 due to it getting darker earlier

Academy Report:
-Pictures were taken
-Working with Eric Meyer to make backpacks for the Strikers with player pictures on them.  (May be donated)
-Striker skill clinic (When is a good time to have it?)
-Academy lost a Striker player due to an emotional tragedy.  His mom wants him to play.  If he can come out of this emotional time it is suggested we let him play for free next year.
-Team Image and Pay-Pal had a disconnect.  Families were being charged when they had already paid.
-3v3 league possibly put together after the Fall season (Eliminates the lull between seasons)-Trebby Catron is the chairperson for this.
-We need to brainstorm ways we can get recreational players to go out for Strikers.  It was suggested that we change the terminology from Call Outs to something else.  The families think this means try outs.
-Academy sign ups possibly in November.  Dates being discussed
-Possible to have the Strikers and the rec players practice by each other to promote the "Striker" image.

Vice President's Report:
-No Report

President's Report:
-Charlie Joyce and Teresa Bever have resigned all duties from the club.
-The Uniforms for the Strikers will roll into the responsibility of the Academy Director's Responsibility.
-This is an election year for Treasurer and President.  (Tim Reardon, Daretta Engh, and Michelle Kemp are in charge of elections:  The Election Board Committee)
-Nominations for the Treasurer and President need to be prepared for the October Board Meeting.
-There will not be a Board Meeting in December
-The Executive Council will meet the 2nd Sunday of each month...7:00 or 8:00pm.


